Minutes of DVFSSS – Working meeting, 2025 Budget
09 October 2024

1. Call to order/ 7:00pm  by Ryan Andersen, chairman

2. Roll call:  Curt Shelley, Ryan Andersen, David Fulford, Pat Johnson, Alan Burns.  Chief Hennessey and Battalion Chief d’Ambrosio also in attendance

3. Pledge

4. Approval of Agenda:  motion by Curt Shelley, second Alan Burns, passed.  This is a working meeting for preliminary discussions of 2025 budget

5. The 2025 operating budget as presented by Chief Hennessey is likely to exceed $1.3 million dollars.  Line items were presented and considered.  The effect of this budget will likely result in an increase in fees for 2025.  Additional consideration will be given to both budget and fees in the Budget Meeting and Public Hearing to be scheduled in November 2024.

6. Additional operational updates provided by Chiefs Hennessey and d’Ambrosio
a.  Previously announced Paramedic-non transport license rescinded due to error on State’s notice of publishing.  Expected 1 month cycle for State to resubmit.
b. Current OSHA (1980) requirements expected to be updated, appx. 166 relevant pages
c. NFPA will be mandated.  DVFR is already approximately 80% compliant
d. Bulk fuel tank has resulted in significant fuel cost savings
e. Projected REMS income for 2025 has not been included in draft 2025 budget.

7. This being a Working Meeting, there was no public comment 

8. Motion to adjourn meeting:  Pat Johnson, second Curt Shelley.  Meeting adjourned

9. Following adjournment, the Board voted to enter a Closed Meeting for discussion of relevant and timely Personnel matters.

			 		

